
Makaut Exam Fee Payment Update : 

University has informed that a good number of payment related issues has been reported and the 

university is continuously in coordination with the SBI. Students are advised to contact payment 

related helpline (8910537622)/ inform in the email sbiepay@sbi.co.in so that all the cases could be 

taken up by the team concerned.  In any way all double payments would be refunded by the bank in 

due course. The university office ensures only to receive the exact number of payments and transfer 

to university and refund all excess cases like last all occasions. The students  can always pay. But 

there are 10-15% failure transactions reported due to various reasons not always within the scope of 

sbi." 


